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There is NO annual inspection requirement for DEQ approved and certified diesel retrofit vehicles in the 
2023 calendar year.  
Starting in January 2024 certified HDD retrofit vehicles must comply with the annual inspection requirement and submit a 
supplementary certification application prior to renewing the DMV vehicle registration.  

Visit Diesel Retrofit Compliance Program for more information 

2023 Calendar year
No annual 

inspection required

January 2024
DEQ annual inspection 
requirment begins for 

vehicles certified in 2023, 
inspections can be 

performed anytime before 
October

October 2024
Annual inspection and 

supplementary certification  
must be received by DEQ 
before DMV registration 

renewal can be processed

https://www.oregon.gov/deq/aq/programs/Pages/Diesel-Retrofit-Compliance.aspx

